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Gratitude is usually defi ned as an expression of appreciation for what one has or 
is thankful for. As fall continues and we approach Thanksgiving, I wanted to share 
with you some of the things for which I am thankful:

Our history and tradition!  This past July, the School of Business celebrated our 
50th anniversary. I’m so grateful to the professors and administrators who came 
before us and began our long tradition of excellence, as well as our past and 
present students, supporters and friends. We have much to be excited about on 
our horizon.

Our students!  This Fall, we experienced a 17-percent increase (over last 
year) in the number of declared Business majors! What makes this even more 
remarkable is that our senior class is smaller than usual (as we transition through 
the pandemic years). This newsletter issue is bursting with stories of so many 
Bizbods and we’re so proud to share their successes.

The Washburn Alumni Association and Foundation!  The WAAF has done a 
great job over the years connecting with alumni and friends who support our 
efforts in providing opportunities for students. For the current year, we were 
able to award over $500,000 in scholarship funds to Business students. 

Additionally, we are able to support so many student and faculty projects – 
the kind of real-world experiences that truly help our students prepare for 

their careers. Thanks to all of you who provide support to the School.

Henderson Remodel! Thanks to the Washburn Board of Regents 
and administration, along with the efforts of the WAAF, we 

are embarking on a $35 million remodel of the Henderson 
Learning Center building. We have hired the architectural and 

construction management fi rms that will lead us through 
several months of planning, design, and cost projections, 
and expect to begin the construction phase in 2024.

Our community!  Both the Greater Topeka Partnership and 
the Topeka Community Foundation generously support our 
Fall and Spring pitch competitions. Area employers hire 
our students as interns and later offer them outstanding 
career opportunities.  Community members are involved 
in our day-to-day activities, from being guest lecturers, to 
providing consulting and mentorship opportunities for our 

students and participating in our events. Our community 
is one of the things that makes Washburn so special.

The School Faculty and Staff! I am so very 
proud of the team that we have built 

over the years, but it took on a special 
meaning for me this year as I dealt with a 
medical situation that slowed me down 
for several months. In my absence and 
during recovery, they took the lead on 
making sure the School continued to 
deliver on our promise of delivering 
high-quality business education to 
our region. I am so very grateful for 
each of them and I truly appreciate 
those of you who checked in on 
me and kept my family in your 
prayers.

David L. Sollars
Dean and Professor

MESSAGE 
from 
the 
dean

Washburn Business is published annually 
by the Washburn University School of 
Business, 1700 SW College Avenue, Topeka, 
KS 66621.  Th is publication is distributed to 
students, alumni and friends of the School.

Cover photo by Leah Evans Photography:
leahevansphoto.com
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For over 100 years, students at Washburn have been able to study 
Business. Our focus has always been on helping our students achieve their 
lifelong goals and ambitions. Throughout our history, we have focused 
on providing our students with quality education and striving to support 
the economic vitality of our region and beyond. Since the School was 
officially established in 1973, we have constantly looked for new ways 
to offer students relevant and cutting-edge Business education. Our 
future is bright; the next chapter of the School will include renovation 
of the Henderson Learning Center building, growing enrollments and 
continued excellence in all we do. 
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1.) Learning takes place both inside 
and outside of the classroom. 
Whether it's attending a Beta Alpha Psi 
meeting between classes or working my 
job outside of school, I have found it 
beneficial to apply concepts I learned in 
class to different environments. Speakers 
and workshops hosted by the School of 
Business have introduced me to careers 
to consider and have allowed me to see 
professional application of our course 
concepts.

2.) Washburn provides great people 
that will be the source of your greatest 
learning.
Although reading the textbook is 
important, the most memorable things 
I've learned have come from the real-life 
examples shared by my professors. The 
School offers a variety of connections and I 
have greatly appreciated learning from my 
professors’ previous job experiences and 
backgrounds. Through my International 
Business Experience course, I got the 
opportunity to study abroad in Europe 
during the summer. With Dr. Stoica as our 
expert guide, this trip was an unforgettable
experience. The knowledge and advice he

shared with us while traveling is something 
I know I'll reflect back on throughout 
my life. A portion of this class was 
completing a project for Polo Custom 
Products in Topeka, which we worked 
on and presented with Belgian students. 
The Belgian students visited us during the 
Spring semester and we visited them at 
their university during our summer travels. 
Connecting with international students 
and learning from Washburn alumni at 
Polo was very motivating and educational. 
Polo was so welcoming to us and open to 
the ideas we shared in our project.

3.) School of Business courses not only 
demonstrate ways of doing, but also 
ways of succeeding. 
Even Business prerequisite courses 
enhance the way we learn, communicate, 
and think. Through every course I've 
taken, I have experienced the high-quality 
education Washburn provides. The 
advisors are truly here to help you succeed, 
guiding you towards early graduation 
if possible, a double major or a master’s 
program. I value the innovative ways my 
classes have been taught, as well as the 
learning objectives that will set me up for 
success. Attending an AACSB-accredited 
business school will prepare me for lifelong 
learning in my career.

4.) Topeka is a great place to get 
involved. 
I truly appreciate how connected our 
university is to the Topeka community. 
Through being a member of Greek Life on 
campus, I had the opportunity to volunteer 
at events like Making Strides hosted at 
Evergy Plaza and The Race Against Breast 
Cancer. Washburn has a variety of clubs 
and organizations that help students get 
connected to the community and gain 
valuable experience while working towards 
a degree. Although finding the time to 
give back can be challenging, the impact is 
substantial.

5.) Scholarships provide opportunities 
for networking and academic 
achievement.
Washburn has such generous support from 
donors, which has given me so many
unexpected opportunities in my college 
career. Scholarships have significantly 
helped me towards my goal of graduating 
debt-free. In the future, I hope to also be 
able to financially support other students 
in reaching their collegiate goals. I am 
so thankful for everything the School 
of Business provides, and their very 
noticeable drive to help each individual 
succeed.

   Carlos Gomez (BBA '90) was named the 
2022 School of Business Alumni Fellow. 
Gomez is the president and CEO of the 
Hispanic Chamber of Commerce of 
Greater Kansas City.
   Prior to leading the Chamber, he 
was very involved with the Topeka 
community and also spent 18 years 
working in management for Best Buy, 
including helping to launch the test store 
in Topeka and implementing a Latin 
music section for the chain. He served 
various community organizations – the 
City Commission of Topeka, Our Lady 
of Guadalupe Grade School, Junior 
Achievement, El Centro of Topeka, the 
West Topeka Rotary Club, the Kansas 
Business Hall of Fame and the Topeka 
Chamber of Commerce – just to name a 
few.  
   Under Gomez’s leadership, the Chamber 
is now the 11th largest chamber in 
the Kansas City metro area, out of 
40+ chambers/business membership 
organizations, and the 15th largest 
chamber in the region.
   Gomez visited campus in November, 
spoke to students about his career and 
gave them advice for their future careers. 
He explained how he and his team use 
analysis and strategic recommendations 
to help small businesses grow and turn 
their visions into reality. Many of his 
recommendations center around branding 
and community involvement. 
   “Owner involvement in the community is 
very important. Community members who 
give back to their communities are going 
to be known for doing so, which positively 
impacts the culture of their business and 
their employees,” Gomez said.

   Gomez explained the importance of 
networking and showing up, especially for 
students who are entering the workforce or 
who have entrepreneurial aspirations.
   “Everyone has a story and everyone has 
a network. Show people who you are – be 
proud of who you are and where you’re 
from. Let people know what you have to 
offer and look for common denominators. 
Inquire about what they are trying to 
accomplish and see if there are ways that 
you could help,” he said. 
   He believes the saying that “half of 
winning is just showing up” – but most 
people don’t show up. He recalled times 
where he didn’t necessarily want to go to a 
networking event, but forced himself to go 
and made incredible connections because 
he showed up. Gomez encouraged students 
to “show up” beyond just logging into an 
online lecture or meeting, but to use the 

opportunity to showcase themselves by 
raising their hand, stating their name and 
asking a question. 
   “Let everyone in the room know that 
you are there. State your name and the 
organization you work for and ask a 
question. It doesn’t even matter if you 
care about the answer to the question; 
the question isn’t important. Use the 
opportunity to make sure everyone knows 
you are there. If you don’t truly show 
up, you’re wasting your time and the 
opportunity,” Gomez said.
   He continued, “The contact you make 
today may not be useful today, but it 
might be useful a year or two down the 
road. When you network with people, 
ask what you can do to help them, and 
then they will remember you. Don’t look 
for ways that they could help you; use the 
opportunity to build your community.”
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Hometown:
Topeka, Kansas

What has been your favorite class so far?
One of my favorite courses so far has been Organization & Management 
with Prof. Jayme Burdiek. The class sets you up for success by teaching the 
importance of understanding interactions between and within companies. 
What is your dream job?
My dream job is to have a career in real estate. I would love advertising homes, 
selling properties and helping people navigate the market. I want to help guide 
individuals and families to success in finding their dream home. 

Hometown:
Sioux Falls, South Dakota

What has been your favorite class so far?
My favorite course by far has been the International Business Experience 
with Prof. Michael Stoica. Meeting people from across the world and gaining 
experience working for a company in Brazil was a great experience. 
What is your dream job?
My dream job out of college would be to become an international business 
development manager. Continuing to learn about and work with international 
markets by developing strategies and partnerships would be very rewarding.

Hometown:
Topeka, Kansas

What has been your favorite class so far?
My favorite class so far has been BU370 Entrepreneurship Clinic with Prof. Karl 
Klein. We had the opportunity to work with a local business to help guide them 
and give them resources to expand and grow. It was a fun, hands-on experience 
that gave me a taste of what it would be like to run and grow a business.
What is your dream job?
My dream job would be a small business consultant. I would like to help other 
entrepreneurs to grow their businesses.

Hometown:
Topeka, Kansas

What has been your favorite class so far?
My favorite course was Principles of Macroeconomics with Prof. Manaf Sellak. 
I enjoyed his teaching style because he presented us with a big-picture view of 
market dynamics and their interconnection with daily life.
What is your dream job?
My dream job is to occupy a prominent leadership role where I can inspire, 
make a lasting impact and guide teams towards excellence. I want to be a driver 
of positive change and help foster an empowering collaborative environment.

Hometown:
Phoenix, Arizona

What has been your favorite class so far?
My favorite class at Washburn was Financial Accounting with Prof. Sunita Rao.  
I was soley a Finance major before taking her class and being encouraged to add 
an Accounting major as well.
What is your dream job?
My dream job would be being CFO of a successful company or owning/being a 
partner in a personal finance firm.

Hometown:
Highlands Ranch, Colorado

What has been your favorite class so far?
My favorite class at Washburn was BU471 Marketing Management with Prof. 
Stoica. I really enjoyed it because we got to work with local businesses in Topeka.  
Seeing our ideas in action and getting positive feedback was really satisfying.
What is your dream job?
Inspired by my dad's successful sales career and my childhood dream of being 
an anesthesiologist, I'm determined to find success as a medical device sales 
representative. 

Hometown:
Tecumseh, Kansas

What has been your favorite class so far?
My favorite class has been BU315 Legal Environment of Business with Prof. Rick 
Lejuerrne. This class was very interesting and allowed me to learn a lot about an 
area of business completely out of my comfort zone.
What is your dream job?
I don’t have a dream job; I just hope that whatever role I end up in allows me to 
travel and see all that the world has to offer!

Hometown:
St. Marys, Kansas

What has been your favorite class so far?
My favorite class was Microeconomics with Prof. Dmitri Nizovtsev because 
it was the first challenging class I took at Washburn and I really enjoyed the 
material and teaching style.
What is your dream job?
My dream job is to be a middle school teacher and teach basic accounting 
and finance to students in a fun, engaging way to help them appreciate and 
understand numbers, rather than assume that numbers are impossible or boring.

The School of Business Excellent 
Eight Awards were created 
to reward and honor some 
of our most hard-working 
students in each Business 
major – Accounting, Business 
Data Analytics, Economics, 
Entrepreneurship and Innovation, 
Finance, International Business, 
Management and Marketing.  
The awards acknowledge 
students who best represent the 
School’s core values – honesty, 
trust, fairness, respect, integrity 
and responsibility.

The awards are made by the 
School of Business Student 
Affairs Committee, consisting of: 
Amber Ybarra, Rick LeJuerrne, 
Dr. David Price, Dr. Rosemary 
Walker, Dr. Barbara Scofield and 
Dr. Liviu Florea.
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ABWA, CAREER 
CHAPTER
Katie Borough

ABWA, EXECUTIVE 
CHAPTER
Alie Fulks

DONALD ALLEN & 
ELIZABETH CHUBB 
MEMORIAL
Brenda Sanchez-Vela

AMERICAN HOME 
LIFE INSURANCE 
COMPANY
Malia Reeves

AMERICAN LEGION 
AUXILIARY CAPITOL 
UNIT
Melasny Rodriguez

ASSOCIATION OF 
GOVERNMENT 
ACCOUNTANTS, 
TOPEKA CHAPTER
Maddie Ray
Kayla Simons

PROFESSOR GARY 
BAKER FINANCE & 
ECONOMICS
Urshula Manandhar
Kaylee Wagner

RUTH BALDWIN
Kylie Alexander

CHARLES B. & 
FLORENCE B. BEEKS
Tim Hammes
Troy Heiman

BERBERICH TRAHAN 
& CO.
Sujane Singh Maharjan

BILLIE JEAN 
BERGMANN 
Hunter Woodyard

WILLIAM J. MCNEIVE 
& ROBERT J. 
BERNICA
Andrew O'Doherty
Jalyn Stevenson

PENN B. BLAIR 
MEMORIAL
Peyton Price
Brock Robert

ED BOZARTH  
CHEVROLET
Cheyenne Hittle

BEULAH GIDEON JOY 
FOUNDATION 
Tegan Killman

C.B. CAMPBELL
Brady Christiansen

MAX L. CAMPBELL 
FAMILY MEMORIAL
Chase Allen-Jackman

MICHAEL J. CARTER 
Adam Rundel 

ANDERSON  
CHANDLER
Sabbath Baidhya
Mousam Bhandari
Makayla Coff ey
Mariet Delgado
Devon Doherty
Lauren Hulshof

RANDY & DEBRA 
CLAYTON FINANCE
Cade Boswell

LAURANNA RUSSELL 
CLOTHIER MEMORIAL
Gwen Clark
Trinity Cooper
Kari Edelman 
Katja Haulmark
Megan Risetter
Roslyn Sisson
Zachary Yelland

JAYNE L. COLEMAN
Andrew Schmidtlein

COMMUNITY 
FINANCIAL SERIES
Keenan Schartz

GENE & KAREN 
CULLINANE
Jackson Kavanagh

THELMA ANN 
DAVIDSON 
MEMORIAL
Austin Broadie
Caylee Douglas
Alie Fulks
Riley Lang
Samuel McCoy
Cristian Munoz
Kristin Ng
Caden Rhamy
Brenda Sanchez-Vela
Kayla Simons
Morgan Stous
Ben Wickizer

W. LAIRD DEAN
Kristin Ng

HAROLD L. DICK
Aayush Nanju

DOGOOD
Rebekah McIntosh

DOUTHETT & CO. 
CPA ACCOUNTING
Jack Benedict
Marshayveion Watts

GARY & MARY 
EISENBARTH
Ethan Burgess
Tommaso Ceccheti
Carson Haire
Keller Hurla
Rebekah McIntosh
Andrew Schiefelbein
Jaquez White

MIKE & KAREN 
ELPERS 
ACCOUNTING
Rhett Brown
Maddie Ray

FALK ACCOUNTING 
Jack Benedict
Abigail Fox
Brendon Igercic

SHELDON AND 
WILMA FLOWERS 
Haley Carlin 

LLOYD H. & NETTIE 
BLANCHE GIDEON
Catie Wools

JOSEPH E. & GLADYS 
A. GIGOUS
Sydney Achilles
Konnor Becker
Luke Dickey
Kale Hammerschmidt
Isaac Hickman
Rajeshwori Malla
Sujane Singh Maharjan

HELEN & 
HUBERT GISH 
ENTREPRENEURSHIP
Jordan Finnesy
Peyton Price

PAUL & PAULINE  
GIVENS
Mohammad Asfaque

JOHN & HARRIET 
GREEN
Mohammad Asfaque

ROBERT L. & LOU 
NELL GUSTAVSON
Josh Jamison

ESTHER HANCUFF
Elvia Nino-Elliott
Rasna Ranabhat
Melasny Rodriguez

DARVIN C. HAWLEY 
INTERNATIONAL 
BUSINESS
Pau Borillo Febrer
Stephanie Granada

GARY & REBECCA 
HEIDRICK
Ty Garrett
Carson Haire

HOWARD 
HILDENBRAND 
Sydney Achilles 

LARRY L. & LUCILLE 
L. HINDERLITER
Kylie Alexander
Gavan Bergman
Abigail Fox
Rasna Ranabhat

ANGELA V. HOLLIDAY 
& LLOYD W. JONES
Mohammad Asfaque
Brooklyne Baird

Jack Benedict
Summer Carter
Zack Craft 
Jordan Dale
Luke Dickey
Dol Gurung
Conner Haire
Nick Hogan
Brett Johnston
Ryan Kramer
Gunnar Krull
Lauren Myers
Laurel Padilla
Karsyn Russell
Dianey Salinas Gonzalez
Nate Walls
Ty Weber
Luke Womack
Trenten Zimbelman

ROBERT N. HOLMES
Kayla Simons

CHARLES I. & WILMA 
P. HUMMERT
Rylie Rumsey

HUTCHINS FAMILY
Jack Benedict
Gavin Wilhelm

INDEPENDENT 
INSURANCE AGENTS 
OF TOPEKA, INC
Rhett Brown
Joshua Staats

INTERNATIONAL 
BUSINESS
Christopher Bergin
Stacy Briggs
Lynch Gunner
Shayden Hanes
Andrew Pujado
Riley Zook

WILLIAM A. "COCKY" 
IRWIN ECONOMICS
Ethan Burgess 
Jenny Voegeli

GERALD & GAYLE 
ISAAC 
Devon Doherty

HAL JENSEN 
LEADERSHIP
Adam Rundel

KANSAS SOCIETY 
OF CPAS
Hudson Bentley
Larresa Kelpin
Matthew Wolfe

CHARLEY & MARTHA 
KELLY MEMORIAL
Emily Reb

JOHN F. KILMARTIN, 
JR. BUSINESS 
LEADER
Troy Heiman

TERRY J. & JUDY L. 
KIMES
Morgan Stous

CLARENCE W. KING
Dylan Brady

THOMAS L. & JANETT 
MILLER KING
Emily Reb

DAVID N. LIEBERMAN
Nicholas Lloyd

DAVID BRIAN LITTLE
Cristian Munoz

JOE LOVEWELL 
ECONOMICS
James Hill

JIM & KATHY MAAG
Braden Colley
Adam Rundel

DAVID & MARY 
MANLEY
Ashley Dreher 

DALE C. MARCOUX
Costanza Armadans
Gloria Ball
Gunnar Ball
Ajar Basnet
Cole Benzmiller
Ethan Burgess
Wyatt Carlson
Martine Carroll
Sophia Cavanaugh
Carlos Chavez
Graham Faris
Stuti Ghimire
Tim Hammes
Zoey Haugsness
Jacob Herr
Bethany Hockenbarger
Brooklyn Jones
Madison Jones
Karly Neufeld
Elvia Nino-Elliott
Arthur Padilha
Cole Parker
Utsav Poudel
Taylor Rottinghaus
Harrison Th ornton
Meg Tibbits
Samuel Van Dyne

TERRY & PHYLLIS 
MARSHALL
Ethan Burgess
Stephanie Granada

KEITH & JULIANN 
MAZACHEK 
Lauren Hulshof

MIZE CPAS

Gavan Bergman

VIRLEEN K. & FRED 
O. MORNS, JR.
Andrew Schiefelbein

CLEORA NEMEC
Chase Allen-Jackman
Katie Borough
Caylee Douglas
Kari Edelman
Isaac Hickman
Keenan Schartz

FRED & PAM 
PALENSKE
Drew Newbery

PAYLESS SHOE 
SOURCE/MAY 
DEPARTMENT 
STORES
Hunter Woodyard

JAMES DAVID 
POLLAK MEMORIAL
Gwen Clark

DALE & SUSAN POND
Kale Hammerschmidt

LOUIS & RUTHANN 
POZEZ
Haley Carlin
Lincoln Gibson

PROFESSIONAL 
ADVERTISING CLUB 
OF TOPEKA
Samuel McCoy

CLARA B. RIEDEL
Mariet Delgado

MALCOLM & KAREN 
ROBINSON
Bethany Hockenbarger
Robert Potter

HAROLD & MARRION 
ROLLEY
Riley Lang

VIRGINIA CURRIER 
ROSS
Smera Shrestha

JOHN & LINDA 
RUNYAN 
Devean Frazier
Jalyn Stevenson

MAYO M. SCHMIDT
Keller Hurla
Jackson Kavanagh

SCHOOL OF  
BUSINESS GENERAL 
SCHOLARSHIP
Hannah Abel 
Mia Anthony
Hudson Bentley
Camryn Bloom
Ethan Burgess
Gwen Clark
Hayden Clark
Zach Cook
Madeline Cregan
Parker Crouch
Quinn Earwood
Mason Fair
Mackenzie Gamble
Marlon Gant
Th eresa Greene
Tim Hammes
Brock Hillebert
Shanice Hutson
Ivan Ivanov
Morris James
Triston Johnson
Madison Jones
Maja Jung
Daphney Koutsoft a
Mason Meyer
Chloe Paschal
Andrew Pujado
Emily Reb
Frederic Schlossmann
Khloe Schuckprice
Nicolas Schwensen
Tyler Smith
Hannah Th ornwall
Ivalea Tien
Renata Viveros
Kaylee Wagner
Kolby Wheeler
Scott Winn
Charlynn Woodring

CHESTER L. SEELEY
Dayne Aschenbrenner
James Hill
Shane  Mullen
Luke Phelps-Roper
Smera Shrestha

ARTHUR L. SHULTZ
Cade Boswell
Dylan Brady
Keaton Catlin
Braden Colley
Shelby Elskamp
Carson Faurot
Carter Gooden
Luke Nelson
Graci Postma
Ty Redmond
Caden Rhamy
Andrew Schmidtlein
Zachary Vandervoort

RAY SIEHNDEL
Andrew O'Doherty

MARGUERITE E. 
SMITH
Ben Curtis

RONALD J. & JAMES 
F. SNYDER
Jack Benedict
Daniel Duffi  n
Mackenzie Gamble
Lakyn Schieferecke
Jordan Tremblay
Scott Winn

DAVID & TRICIA 
SOLLARS 
Amr Sabbarini

SPANGLER FAMILY 
Konnor Becker

DONALD A. STARK
Brock Robert

STAN STAUFFER
YELLOW FREIGHT
Austin Broadie

RAYMOND A. 
STEWART, JR. & 
JANICE D. STEWART
Cheyenne Hittle
Wade Larson

STREITLINE 
ENTREPRENEURSHIP
Jordan  Finnesy

TIM & CHERIE 
STUEVE
ACCOUNTING 
Tyson Miller
Rebecca Sandstrom

FRANK SULLIVAN
Carter Bussone

TOPEKA INSURANCE 
PROFESSIONALS
Malia Reeves
Shelby Elskamp

JEFF UNGERER 
Landon Stuke 

WALTER L. & 
MARGARET H. VAN 
VLECK FAMILY
Summer Carter
Jacque Denick
Ashley Dreher
Zachary Haydamack
Drew Newbery
Mason Rutledge
Jacob Schroeder
Nirajan Shahi

ISAAC J. VERNON
Chase Allen-Jackman
Charlize Barth
Brady Christiansen
Ben Curtis
Nicholas Lloyd

RICHARD G. VOGEL
Joshua Staats

TY WALROD 
Mason Rutledge 

VIRGINIA H. WILBERT
Smera Shrestha 

W. GLEN WINCHELL
Ajar Basnet
Bryce Crough

DONALD C. WRIGHT
Mousam Bhandari
Rajeshwori Malla

MARK & SHEREE 
YARDLEY
Rasna Ranabhat 
Jenny Voegeli

2022-2023 SCHOLARSHIPS

Th anks to the generosity of many alumni, community leaders 
and organizations, the Washburn School of Business awarded 
more than $519,375 in scholarships to more than 200 incoming 
and current business students.
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LOVE FAMILY REALLY LOVES WASHBURN
   It’s fair to say that Garrett (BBA '10) and Caley (BA '11) Love 
got a lot out of their time at Washburn. Th ey got their educations, 
of course – Garrett a Bachelor’s of Business Administration 
and Caley a degree in Kinesiology with a minor in Leadership 
Studies. Th ey both later added an MBA from Fort Hays State 
University. 
   Th ey got fi rst-hand experience in leadership. Garrett, who 
was a basketball player, ran for Washburn Student Government 
Association president his senior year. For his running mate, he 
selected a vibrant young woman, Caley Onek. Th ey met when 
they were both student ambassadors giving campus tours during 
his sophomore and her freshman year, though it took some 
convincing before she agreed to join the ticket. Th ey ran on the 
slogan “Leadership You Can Believe In” and won two-thirds 
of the vote. Aft er Garrett graduated, Caley succeeded him as 
president her senior year.
   Th ey got each other, too. While Caley took some convincing to 
agree to be his vice president, she took less convincing when he 
asked her to be his wife a couple of years later. 
   Washburn helped the Loves get a great start to their life 
together. Garrett’s taste of politics led him to run for and win 
a seat in the Kansas legislature, becoming the youngest state 
senator in Kansas history. Caley took a job in the Offi  ce of the 
Kansas Securities Commissioner. 
   For all they got from Washburn, as they settled down and 
started a family together, it was something they didn’t get that 
was key to the next chapter of their lives.
   “We graduated without debt,” Garrett said. “Caley and I both 
came to Washburn with the help of many generous scholarships: 
Finnup Foundation, basketball, and the School of Business’ Dale 

Marcoux Leadership Scholarship in my case, and the Leadership 
Institute and Garvey Competitive Scholarship in Caley’s case, 
among others. Because of that, we left  Washburn without a single 
dollar of debt, which was huge, and were able to explore our 
careers and eventually begin investing in a farm and real estate. 
Th ose scholarships gave us such a great start.” 
   So the Loves entered a new phase, as entrepreneurs and 
small business owners. Garrett stepped away from politics in 
2016 as their family was growing (they now have four children 
between two and eight years old). Th ey purchased farmland 
in Montezuma, Kansas and began raising cattle and growing 
sorghum, wheat, corn and soybeans. Caley started a photography 
business, and Garrett started a guided pheasant hunting 
company, among other ventures. 
   Now with a family, property and businesses, the Loves decided 
it was time to sit down and formalize some of their fi nancial and 
estate plans. And as part of the “I Will for Washburn” campaign, 
they’ve included Washburn in their wills and have made a 
commitment to create the Garrett and Caley Love Endowed 
Scholarship Fund, to support student-athletes in the School of 
Business. 
   “Th e opportunities from Washburn are what shaped us,” Caley 
said. “It was other people’s generosity that gave us our start and 
made our success possible, so we want to do everything we can to 
pay that forward.” 
   Caley continued, “Washburn is a big part of what made us who 
we are, and we will forever be grateful for all those opportunities 
it gave us. If we can pay even a small portion of that back, we 
are thrilled to do it. Washburn is a part of our family. We are 
Ichabods for life.”

   As a Coloradan, I never thought I would leave the mountains 
for the Midwestern plains, but my time at Washburn was one of 
the best decisions I ever made.
   Attending Washburn was such an amazing experience because 
the opportunities outside the classroom were just as valuable as 
the coursework. During my time as an Ichabod, I started a small 
business with my roommate because of a School of Business 
competition, was a fellow of the Brenneman Series and got to 
make countless memories and learn things about myself through 
the athletic program that I otherwise wouldn’t have. 
   Washburn encourages exploring these opportunities and 
programs to promote cross-curriculum thinking to solve 
problems that can make such a diff erence in your professional 
future.  
   In January, I got the opportunity to intern with Advisors Excel's 
strategy team. Th e role description promised that "every day 
would be something new," but that was an understatement. I 
worked on a variety of projects like distributing gear to hundreds 
of internal and external channels, analyzing millions of fi nancial 
statements to develop new approaches to problems or just 
hopping on calls to address the needs of our advisors. 
   I was already committed to a full-time post-graduation position 
before my internship began, but it did not take long before I 
got the feeling of wanting to stay. Lucky for me, I had a great 
manager who was thinking the same thing. 

   During my internship, I saw fi rst-hand how much Advisors 
Excel cares about their employees and invests in their growth, 
so once we agreed that there was a perfect position for me here, 
it was easy to make the decision to stay. My time at Washburn 
prepared me for this internship and I accepted a full-time 
position aft er graduation to stay with Advisors. I now serve as the 
strategy data analyst at Advisors Excel and every morning I wake 
up feeling thankful. 
   I encourage you to push yourself and develop skills that can 
make a diff erence in your future. Plenty of those skills and 
knowledge can be learned in class, but there are some that can 
only be developed with experience. 
   Internships are a great way to get your foot in the door and 
evolve your communication and team skills beyond what you 
learned in school. Opportunities come few and far between, so if 
you are lucky enough to be given an opportunity to be an intern, 
take advantage of it! 
   I thought I had my future planned out, but my internship 
changed my course for the better. Work hard (and smart) during 
your time at Washburn so you can play the ten-year game. Invest 
in yourself, live with optimism, contribute to your ROTH, take 
your work seriously (but never yourself) and look forward to 
where you can fi nd yourself in ten years if you stay on that path. 
Th e last laugh is the best laugh, I promise, so play the long game 
and get rewarded! 

Jacob "Kuba" Konarski earned his BBA 
in Finance and Management in May 
2023. He's originally from Northglenn, 
Colorado, but now lives and works full 
time in Topeka at Advisors Excel.
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Frederick ('84) & Sarah Miller
Ross ('69) & Anita Miller
Louella Moore
Luke Perez-Funk ('11) & Danny Funk
Jeannie Shy ('85)
Kent ('87) & Ellen ('01) Townsend
Roger ('70) & Joanie Underwood
Dale ('64) & Nancy Van Tilborg
Richard ('87) & Nancy ('88) Vaughn
Heather ('97) & Trent Wachsnicht
Ty Walrod ('06) & Vivek Ganti

BLUE & WHITE CLUB 
PACESETTERS
$250 - $499
Bill & Becky Baker
Robert ('58) & Betty Bliss
Jami ('04) & Josh Bond
Jayme ('16) & Edward Burdiek
Brian ('06, '03) & Brandi ('04) Clarke
FHLBank Topeka
Calla Haggard ('94, '88)
Tom & Mary Hickman
Carl & Randi Hill
Tonya Jones ('95)
Norma Juma
Ian Marples ('20, '16)
Lila McClaflin
Jennifer ('19, '93) & Jim McKinnon
Jane ('85) & William Sass
Pamela J. Schmidt
Manaf Sellak
Rich ('81) & Lori ('83) Shermoen
Vita Tucker ('86, '83)
Don ('73) & Pamela Walton
Marcy ('91, '84) & Rusty Weekley

BLUE & WHITE CLUB 
INVESTORS 
$100 - $249
Charlotte Adair ('70)
Larry ('73) & Debbie Apel
Azura Credit Union
Ken ('98) & Bridgett ('96, '94) Bates
Mark ('83) & Veronica Bauer
Walter ('82) & Catharine ('83) Berry
Dee Bisel ('70)
Matt ('86) & Patti Boatwright
Jon ('61) & Peggy Boursaw

David ('84, '81) & Deba Brant
Brenda ('84) & Russell Carnes
Tracey Christensen ('06)
Jayne ('79) & Gary Coleman
Marti Dittman ('78)
Joe Emmons & Patricia Hilliard-Emmons
Sheldon Flowers* ('45)
Pam Foster
Gregory ('81) & Peggy Franken
Ken ('77, '72) & Judy ('72) Hackler
Elaine ('95) & Robert Heisler
Albert ('85) & Ann ('85) Hoelting
Kalisha Holland ('01)
Dan ('78) & Susie ('78) Hutchins
Todd ('85, '82) & Mary ('86) Krass
Jay ('95, '92) & Marnie Lang
Rick ('91) & Martha LeJuerrne
Beverley Lutz ('96, '87)
Brad ('91) & Jennifer Martin
Paul ('62) & Lee Ann ('73, '63) Metzenthin
Douglas Molineux ('71)
Michael Munz ('79)
Carol Neal ('01)
Marsha ('74) & Phil Oliver
Oswald Lawn Services
Colton Oswald ('14)
Blake Porter ('19, '16)
David ('93) & Darla ('93) Price
Dan ('98) & Mary Sanders
Camille Schmidt ('90)
Barbara & Robert Scofield
Trae Shelton ('20, '19)
Edward ('73, '70) & Jeanne Shimokawa
Al ('66) & Erika Sproul
Michael & Anca Stoica
Lee ('68) & Lorraine Thaete
Dallas* ('59) & Louise ('59) Todd
Ronald ('76) & Shirley Traxler
June Truan ('49)
Linda Tuller ('90)
Sorin Valcea
Jim ('77, '67) & Carol Lyon ('67) Vogel
Zach ('09) & Amanda Watkins
David ('77) & Sandra ('00) Weeks
Woodlake Park
Jim Wright ('82)
Yiyang Zhang ('11)

BLUE & WHITE CLUB PATRONS 
$50 - $99
Vincent & Willa Arnold
Jaron Balderes ('15)
Faron ('03) & Ann ('01) Barr
Jerry & Sheri Beltz
Steve & Jenny Bergstrom
Sonya Brooks-Haynes ('83)
Rich & Tizz Connell
Trudy ('97) & Terry Francis
Martha Gabehart
Sarah Gish
Rochelle Graves ('10)
Kenneth Hasenbank* ('70)
Elisabeth Heath ('08)
Niki ('99) & Bill Johnson
Vance & Brenda Lively
Garrett ('10) & Caley ('11) Love
Barbara Markley
Russell & Patti Mathews
Julia ('86) & Willis McClure
Glenda McCune ('73)
Stephen ('66) & Virginia Noller
Julie Olson ('94)
Neil Rupert ('12)
Rick Sage ('89) & Kelly Johnson
Ed ('64) & Patti Silver
Kenneth Sourk ('61)
Mark ('79) & Milisa Suckow
Nancy Toelkes ('95)
Kathy Ungerer ('80)
Susan Volz ('97)
Korwin ('83) & Jodi Wall
Cathy Wasinger ('71)
Jerry ('57) & Leila* Welborn
Lora Westling ('07, '05) & Amy Galey
Michael ('80) & Theresa Wilber
John ('71) & Linda Ybarra

BELL TOWER LUMINARIES 
$50,000 +
Advisors Excel, LLC
Dick (H'94, '66) & Trish Davidson
Steve (H'05, '70) & Brenda ('95) Kitchen
Dave ('74) & Jane Roberts
Mark (H'22, '77) & Sheree Yardley

BELL TOWER DIGNITARIES
$25,000 - $49,999
Bruce ('98, '87) & Tami ('87) Akin
Gary ('69) & Mary Eisenbarth
GO Topeka
Union Pacific Corporation

BELL TOWER PRINCIPALS 
$20,000 - $24,999
Michael ('80) & Karen Elpers
Dave ('79, '76) & Sue ('76) Zimmerman

BELL TOWER PARTNERS 
$15,000 - $19,999
Kaw Valley Bank

BELL TOWER VISIONARIES
$10,000 - $14,999
Central National Bank
Mark ('70) & Gloria ('68) Desch
Gilbert (H'21, '70) & Ann Galle
Jim (H'04, '61) & Kathy ('64) Maag
Bob ('65) & Karen Viets

BELL TOWER LEADERS
$5,000 - $7,499
Keenan ('82) & Lisa Buoy
Dan Carney
Educational Foundation of the Kansas 
  Society of CPAs
Charles & Wilma Hummert
Donn ('71) & Janet ('72) Land
Fred ('88, '82) & Pam Palenske
Judith Peletz

John (H'18) & Barbara ('85) Stauffer
The Robert E. & Polly A. Zimmerman 
  Foundation

BELL TOWER DIRECTORS 
$3,500 - $4,999
Tim ('79, '75) & Margaret ('72) Carkhuff
John & Pat Dickinson
Scot ('85) & Anna Ferrell
Lonnie Hossfeld ('80)
Ione Humphrey
Jacki Summerson (H'18, '68)

BELL TOWER AMBASSADORS 
$2,500 - $3,499
Jon ('73) & Judy Bakalar
Carolyn Curry Elbel Memorial 
  Foundation
Institute of Internal Auditors - Topeka 
  Chapter
Gerald ('67) & Gayle Isaac
Terry ('63) & Phyllis Marshall
Gail ('79) & David McRorie
Mary Roach
Karen ('74) & Roger Viola

BELL TOWER NOTABLES 
$1,500 - $2,499
Laura Blasi ('19, '09)
Lance ('12) & Emma Cahill
Daniel ('87) & Monica Foltz
Patricia Green ('70)
Rob & Marilyn Hull
Ernestine Jones
Robert & Joan Kerchner
Jim ('79) & Sandy ('80) Martin
Rudy Papanfuhs & Patt Papenfuhs
Mal ('71) & Karen Robinson
Randy Scheer ('81) & Hillary Kaplan
Mayo Schmidt (H'16, '80) & 
  Zahra Al-harazi
Security Benefit
David & Tricia Sollars
John ('70) & Teresa Stambaugh
Cherie ('88) & Tim Stueve

BELL TOWER GUARDIANS 
$1,000 - $1,499
Gary ('79) & Carol Aragon
Gary Baker
Kent Becker ('83) & Rachel Miller
Jack Brier ('70) & Jan Provost
Frederick Elder
The Farmers State Bank – Holton
Bob ('85) & Kris Fletcher
Liviu Florea
Lou Nell Gustavson
Judy Hassler Hall ('65) & Doug Hall
Gail Hoover King
David ('79, '76) & Terri Moses
Dave ('83) & Wendy ('86) Nelson
Dmitri Nizovtsev
Jere (H'10, '59) & Carol Noe
Polo Custom Products
Rebecca ('05) & Toby Stowe
Les & Susan Streit
William Thompson ('75)
Gil ('65) & Joyce Viets
W. Dan & Lynn Weaver
Brad ('78) & Kay Wright

BLUE & WHITE CLUB 
BENEFACTORS  
$500 - $999
Jack Armstrong ('74)
Paul ('68, '65) & Bert Artzer
Larrie ('63) & Judy ('61) Bates
Harold & Carol Benoit
Robert Boncella
Branded Clothing Store
Rod Dahl ('89)
Tony Enlow ('93)
Joe ('78) & Gladys Gigous
Dion Harnowo
Paul ('75) & Jeanne (H'15, '80) Hoferer
Lee & Linda Hoffmann
Susie Hoffmann ('87)
Mike ('81) & Linda Johnston
Matt ('09) & Katie Koupal
Marsh & McLennan Companies, Inc.
Keith & JuliAnn Mazachek
James L. McCaffrey ('62)
Marshall ('17) & Amy Meek
Lisa Meyer Harper ('96)
Thomas Millburn ('94)

* DECEASED
H = HONORARY

DONOR HONOR ROLL
2022-2023

The Washburn University School of Business and the Washburn 
University Alumni Association and Foundation extend our 
heartfelt thanks to all of our donors – every gift makes 
a difference for our students. 

The Honor Roll of Donors recognizes people who made a gift to the Washburn University School of Business in the fiscal year July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023. Call 785.670.4483 if you have any questions.
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Each semester, we administer the
Educational Testing Services (ETS) Major
Field Test in Business to our BBA and
MBA capstone courses. The test measures
business knowledge gained by students
during their studies and allows us to
benchmark performance against hundreds
of Business programs across the U.S.

Every year, consistently, for the last
several years, Washburn students have
scored in at least the 75th percentile or
higher. We believe our strong results are a
testament to the excellence of our faculty,
staff and students, and to the support
we receive from alumni and our business
partners. In addition, we have tremendous
support from everyone in the Washburn
academic community. It is truly a team
effort and we are proud of and grateful for
everyone involved.

The Washburn University students listed
here placed in the top 25 percent, Fall 
2022 through Summer 2023.

Ahmed Alanazi
Fred Baer *
Hudson Bentley
Grant Brenneman
Vincent Buchanan
Carter Bussone
Megan Courtney
Emily DeShazer *
Aaron Diehl
Alie Fulks
Mark Gibbs *
Wyatt Heiman
Hayden Hotchkiss
Jacob Konarski
Sumnima Limbu
Darion Mayo
Tyson Miller
Aashra Neupane *
Anna Parish *
Megan Risetter
Amanda Sainato
Nicolas Schwensen
Jackson Wexler *
Peyton Wilson

Abdulrahman Alghanem *
Chantz Barta
Daniel Bird
Stacy Briggs
Daniel Buller
Caroline Collett
Nilam Dangi
Raul Dicu *
Christopher Essman *
Saimon Ghimire
Christopher Havenstein *
Kera  Hicks *
Larresa Kelpin
Hannah Korbe *
Eduardo Lobato Nunes Pinto
Garrett Metcalf *
James Monson
Casey O'Brien *
Kyle Rice *
Patrick Robb *
Ashton Schrader
Caden Vanlandingham
Dawson Wills *
Sangya Yogi

*MBA student
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WAKE UP: ANN SHELTON & SCOTT FERRELL

WAKE UP: ANN SHELTON 

& SCOTT FERRELL

Anne Shelton (BBA '84) recently retired as 
vice president of fi nance and CFO for Blue 
Cross and Blue Shield of Kansas, aft er more 
than 37 years of service to the company. Last 
August, she visited campus for Wake Up 
with Washburn, and presented her lecture, 
“Healthcare Industry Changes.” She spoke 
about some of the changes that have occurred 
in the healthcare industry over the last few 
years, including the Aff ordable Care Act, 
mental health parity, COVID-19, telemedicine 
and Medicare.
   Aft erwards, Shelton visited several classes, 
spoke about some of her career experiences 
and gave advice to students.
   “Take advantage of the company you work 
for and work in as many diff erent areas of 
the organization that you can. Th is will make 
you as well rounded as possible and will help 
you benefi t from opportunities as they arise,” 

Shelton told students.
   Shelton encouraged students to always 
do their best and cultivate relationships 
with their coworkers and managers. She 
explained that even if you get turned 
down for one promotion, next time you 
might be the perfect candidate. 
   “Make sure they can rely on you and 
that they consider you valuable. Make 
them look good. If you are known as 
someone who shares your knowledge, 
trains and helps other people and 
makes others better at what they do, 
then you will be known for that. Th ose 
are the type of people managers love to 
work with and promote,” she said.
   While there is always competition 
within companies, withholding 
information and thinking that you are 
more valuable because you are the only 

one who knows, hurts everyone in 
the long run, and could damage 
your reputation.
   She explained further, “In 
business, fi rst impressions 
are huge. Your actions and 
reactions will defi ne you from 
the beginning. Create a name for 
yourself and stand out.”
   “It is important to have a good 
reputation and to be known as the 
person who gets the job done well 
and does it on time. Always ask if 
there is more you can do. When 
you’re in the offi  ce, get yourself 
out there and in front of everyone. 
Th is way, when new opportunities 
arise, you are the one that comes 
to mind,” Shelton said.   

   Scot Ferrell (BBA '85) is a 
managing director at Marsh 
McLennan, the world’s leading 
professional services fi rm in risk, 
and leads the western geography 
sales for Marsh Risk Consulting. 
In February, he visited campus 
and spoke at Wake Up with 
Washburn about the importance 
of risk management and the new 
skill sets that students will need in 
the business world.
   Aft er the breakfast lecture, 
he visited classes and spoke to 
students about his career in data 
analytics and risk management.
   Ferrell told students that their 
data analytics classes are some of 
the most important they will ever 
take. He said everything comes 

down to the data and how to use it to 
develop a better product or service, to 
do your job better or to understand 
what the customer is demanding.
   “Companies are shift ing the way 
they make business decisions and data 
analytics professionals are in high 
demand. Companies are requiring their 
team members to provide data and 
analytics to support the decisions they 
are making,” Ferrell explained.
   “I expect that the data analytics 
students of today are going to be the 
ones that the top executives come to 
when making decisions and developing 
data management strategies. Th ese 
future employees will progress rapidly 
through their organizations because 
their bosses are going to come to them 
constantly for help making data-driven 

decisions,” he continued.
   Ferrell also encouraged students 
to get involved, especially in student 
organizations, to help learn how to 
“speak business” and be comfortable 
and confi dent when speaking in front 
of a group of people. He recommended 
to students to work on developing their 
problem-solving skills so they are able 
to own whatever problem arises in their 
job and take control of the situation.
   “College is all about making mistakes, 
living through it, getting a little 
embarrassed and learning for next 
time. Make your mistakes now. Take 
wrong turns and learn lessons so you 
can build yourself. Learn as much as 
you can and have some fun,” Ferrell 
advised. 
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   Karl Klein, the long-time regional director of the Washburn 
University Kansas Small Business Development Center (WUKSBDC), 
retired in June. He had served the Topeka community in that role for 
just shy of 13 years.
   Klein began his Washburn 
career in 2009, advising at the 
Washburn University SBDC 
Outreach Center in Manhattan, 
Kansas. Before arriving at 
Washburn, he owned and 
operated hardline retail stores, 
selling and servicing a wide 
variety of products in western 
Kansas. 
   Since his retirement, Klein 
continues to serve the Topeka 
community and region; he has 
been working as a contract 
advisor, assisting the Kansas 
SBDC at both Washburn 
University and Emporia State 
University. Klein is a certified exit planning advisor and valuation 
analyst; he primarily assists with business transitions and estimating 
business value. 

   Nadia Arbelo joined the WUKSBDC as a business advisor in 
January 2022, was promoted to assistant director in October 2022 
and took over as interim regional director after Klein's retirement in 
June. She says she's excited about the collaboration and synergy this 
opportunity brings. 
   In September, Arbelo was awarded the Kansas State Star Award at 
the annual America's SBDC conference in Nashville, Tennessee. She 

brings a broad international 
consulting and educational 
background to the position. 
As an entrepreneur, she has 
owned and operated several 
small businesses, from 
computing to art and interior 
design. As a consultant and 
civic organization volunteer, 
she helped develop college 
mentoring programs for 
female STEM students 
and minority male student 
advancement and continues to 
do consulting in cultural and 
minority community business 
development. In her current 
role, she continues to provide 

small business advising and resources to the region.
   Arbelo holds a Bachelor of Arts from Boise State and a Masters of 
Education from the University of Gloucestershire, U.K. She entered 
the Ph.D. program at the University of Primorska, Slovenia, the E.U.'s 
only Ph.D. program in Philosophy and Theory of Visual Culture. 
She is focusing her research on gender equity and female identity in 
public space and is currently working to complete her dissertation.
   As interim director for the WUKSBDC, Arbelo believes that 
supporting lifelong learning helps develop innovation and the 
entrepreneurial spirit. She sees her role in cooperation with affiliate 
organizations to encourage and support small businesses, put ideas 
into practice and engage in the economic vitality of businesses in the 
region and beyond. 

Hannah Abel
Jase Adams
Kylie Alexander
Hudson Bentley
Austin Broadie
Shanise Brooks
Bryce Chitanavong 
Savanna Dey
Kari Edelman

Robert Forkner
Alie Fulks
Saimon Ghimire
Lincoln Gibson 
Wyatt Heiman
Avery Hoffpauir
Chenxi Liao 
Karen Marshall
Eric Mcmillan

Shaina Moravec
Aaron Nelson
Chloe Paschal
Brock Robert
Alaina Roberts
Ashton Schrader
Grant Smith 
Stephanie Wright

2023 Beta Gamma Sigma Inductees:

Beta Gamma Sigma is the international honor society serving 
business programs accredited by AACSB.  Only the best 
business students in the world and professionals who earn 
the distinction of “the best in business” during their academic 
careers can claim membership.

Beta Alpha Psi is an international honors organization for 
financial information students and professionals promoting 
the study and practice of accounting, finance and information 
systems.  The organization aims to encourage and recognize 
scholastic excellence in the business information field.

In April, we held our annual combined Beta Gamma Sigma 
and Beta Alpha Psi new member initiation dinner. Beta 
Alpha Psi inducted 11 new members, while Beta Gamma 
Sigma inducted 26 initiates. Dawna McCabe (BBA ‘89), the 
president and CEO of Century Business Technologies, was 
inducted to Beta Gamma Sigma as an honorary member and 
spoke at the event. 

SBDC NEWS:
KARL KLEIN RETIRES &
NADIA ARBELO TAKES REINS

2023 Beta Alpha Psi Inductees:
Kylie Alexander
Bryce Crough
Nilam Dangi
Caden Davis

Saimon Ghimire
Theresa Greene
Kristen Hearrell
Tyson Miller

Amanda Sainato
Sangya Yogi
Riley Zook

Every Spring, we open applications for 
the annual Student Business Accelerator 
Fund, a program designed to create and 
advance a culture of entrepreneurship 
by supporting student startup ventures. 
Students are encouraged to develop new 
ideas and ventures and the School of 
Business provides funding awards to assist 
with development and startup costs. SBAF 
is supported by generous alumni who 
believe strongly in supporting our students 
and their entrepreneurial dreams.

Chris Paez founded his fragrance 
company, Atlantis, in 2020. He 

received $7,900 in funding, which he 
used to buy equipment and set up 
his online store. Paez is currently 
selling his initial fragrance, Gaia, 
locally in Topeka and online at 

atlantisfragrances.shop. He is 
currently developing a second 
fragrance and working to 
expand nationwide.

Kat Haulmark received $1,000 in 
funding. She returned to Finland after
the Spring semester and spent time 

over the summer testing methods 
and materials for her handmade 
leather accessories startup, Lethur 
Kròna. Haulmark has been working 
to develop her techniques and 
products, as well as gathering 

information about her 
competitors.

Stacy Briggs received $1,500 in
funding for her startup, The Golden 
Bubbler. She hopes to assist local 

restaurants and brewers by serving 
their products and creating brand 
awareness at social and corporate 
events through a state-of-the-art 
tap trailer. Briggs has been doing 
research and attending local 

events in preparation for a 
testing stage.

Peyton Price was awarded $1,900 
in funding for her venture, Kansas 
Community Consulting, a turn-key 

service that aims to help companies 
claim a childcare-related tax credit 
and improve daycare access and 
affordability for Kansas parents. 
Price has established her business 
as an L.L.C. and begun working 

with a developer to build her 
company website. 

Nico DeGreef received $1,000 in 
funding for EASE, a behavioral aid 
device that is designed to replicate 

the sensation of vaping without the 
mist or nicotine. With the funding 
he received, DeGreef was able to 
purchase equipment and materials, 
expediting his product R&D. He 
has been working to refine his 

prototype and conduct 
a feasibility study.

DeyJa Cardenas received $2,500 
in funding for her renovation startup, 
M.O.R.E. (which stands for Morphing 

Opportunities through Renovations 
for Equality). Cardenas has 
established her business as an L.L.C. 
and has started making her first 
equipment purchases. She 
expects to be able to start 

taking bids on jobs in the 
near future.

Arnav Pokharel received $1,000 in 
funding for Collown, an innovative 
platform that links local community 

members with college students for 
"odd jobs" and gig-work. He has 
assembled his team and they are 
actively researching, planning and 
developing the platform. Pokharel 
and his team are currently 

developing and testing their 
working prototype. 
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FACULTY & STAFF ACCOMPLISHMENTS
Joyce scheck
User Services Administrator
Joyce Scheck (BPA '93) joined the School 
of Business staff  in November 2022. She 
provides technology support for the 
School, ensuring that the many systems, 
soft ware and hardware used for teaching, 
learning and research are functioning 
properly. Prior to joining the School, 
Sheck was the Application Systems 
Administrator for Washburn ITS.

MICHAEL AUSTIN
Lecturer
Michael Austin (BBA '12) recently joined 
the School as a Lecturer in Economics. 
Previously, Austin was the chief economist 
for two Kansas governors and the Director 
of Fiscal Policy at the Kansas Policy 
Institute. Currently, he is the legislative 
director at Americans for Prosperity 
Kansas and president of Knowledge and 
Decisions Economic Consulting.

akhadian harnowo
Associate Professor of Management
Dr. Akhadian Harnowo was promoted to 
Associate Professor with tenure. He has 
been teaching at Washburn for eight years. 
Harnowo says one of his favorite parts 
of teaching is witnessing the growth and 
development of his students. "Watching 
them gain confi dence in their abilities and 
get comfortable with their skills is truly 
rewarding," he said.

PAMELA SCHMIDT
Dibble Professor of Accounting
Dr. Pamela Schmidt was promoted to 
Professor. “I enjoy seeing when a student 
discovers something new or accomplishes 
a diffi  cult task. Th eir eyes light up and it 
is clear that they have found something 
interesting or fulfi lling. When their 
curiosity is naturally piqued, students 
become motivated to continue learning on 
their own," she said.

manaf sellak
Assistant Professor of Economics
Dr. Manaf Sellak was awarded the 2022 
Dicus Excellence in Teaching Award, 
which is selected by students. Students 
shared that he is very caring and a great 
communicator. "He's an outstanding 
professor who always goes above and 
beyond to help his students, and his 
teaching strategies make the material easy 
to understand," one student said.

NORMA JUMA
Brenneman Professor of Management
Dr. Norma Juma was awarded the 2023 Kaw 
Valley Bank Award for Research Excellence. 
In the last fi ve years, she has made multiple 
conference presentations and published 
nine peer-reviewed journal articles, many 
of which were published in top-ranked 
journals. Her research topics include 
corporate responsibility, business ethics and 
sustainable entrepreneurship.
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MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION

You’ve got the spark. 

It’s an unquenchable desire to improve your career, your life and your future.

Washburn University’s School of Business graduate programs unite your ambition with 
the real-world experience necessary to advance your career. 

Apply today at washburn.edu/mba

Master of Business Administration


